SUDBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

     MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1ST FEBRUARY 2022 AT 7:00PM IN SUDBOURNE VILLAGE HALL 

        
Present:    
Cllr Suvi McCreadie (Chairman)



Cllr Jenny Cooper


Cllr Natasha Hodge




Cllr Hannah Backhouse


Cllr Chris New




Cllr Ginny Haynes





In attendance: Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk.  There were 5 members of the public present
1. Public Forum

A member of the public present advised the Social Team were considering organising a Village Feast to celebrate the Queens Jubilee and it had been suggested that residents could bring their own food and drink.  He confirmed there would be games available and they had also thought it would be a nice idea to hire an ice cream van so ice cream could be provided free to all whom attended and wondered if the Parish Council would be willing to contribute towards these costs.  The Chairman confirmed an email had been received from the Social Team in respect of this request and she confirmed the Parish Council would consider this matter later within the agenda.  

A member of the public advised he had offered to assist in carrying out research regarding the installation of WIFI in Sudbourne Village Hall as he had also assisted All Saints Church with their installation.  He advised there were two options available.  One being a sim card and the other a fixed line.  The member of the public confirmed Fram Broadband had carried out a site visit and both options had been investigated and the feeling was the sim card option would not be sustainable to get a good enough service.  It had been discovered that a telephone line had previously been installed but this was a long time ago, so costs had been submitted to include replacement of this line for a £130.00 one off cost then an ongoing cost with a discount for Village Halls for £22.50 a month for 12 months plus VAT.  The member of the public advised it had been suggested a download speed of up to 35mb would be included for these costs.  The Chairman thanked the member of the public for donating his time on behalf of the Parish Council to investigate this matter and stated £270.00 appeared to be very reasonable yearly cost.

4 members of the public left the meeting.

2.
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Parker.
3.
Declarations of interest regarding matters on this agenda

There were none.

3.1 – To consider any dispensations
None received.
4.
To receive the following reports:-
4.1 – County Cllr Andrew Reid 

Apologies had been received from County Cllr Reid.  A written report had been received and this had been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting.  
4.2 – District Cllr Ray Herring

District Cllr Herring was not present.  No written report had been received.

4.3 – Parish Clerk

Nothing to report.           
5.           To approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 23rd November 2021
      A copy of the draft minutes had been previously circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  These 
      were proposed for Approval by Cllr Hodge, Seconded by Cllr Backhouse.  3 in Favour, 3 Abstentions.  
      The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting. 
      6.
Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 23rd November 2021
Forestry Consultation – The Chairman confirmed Cllr Parker had compiled a report and the Forestry Commission had responded and they are prepared to come and speak to the village at the Annual Parish Meeting (APM).  Cllr New suggested maybe Tunstall Parish Council could be invited to attend this meeting and if so, it may be more beneficial if this meeting was held as a standalone meeting rather than included within the APM.
6.1 – Defibrillator Awareness Session update 

The Chairman reported the 1st session had been held at the end of November 2021 and this had proved to be a very successful event and all attendees felt the session was very beneficial.  The Chairman urged councillors to attend the next session once this had been scheduled.  Action – Parish Clerk to liaise with Heather Patrick to arrange date for 2nd session during late March/April 2022.
6.2 – VAS Speed Sign/Data Recording update
Nothing to report.
      6.3 – Neighbourhood Watch Scheme update 
      The Chairman reported the Parish Clerk had circulated an email stating that Tim Passmore was 
      supportive of Neighbourhood Watch schemes and suggested this matter should be included within 
      the Newsletter to see if there is any interest.
      6.4 – Wi-Fi in Sudbourne Village Hall
      The Chairman advised she felt the quotation received was very reasonable and it would be extremely 
      beneficial for the Village Hall to have WIFI.  She confirmed the Parish Clerk had contacted Julia 
      Catterwell at ESC to ask if the installation/set up costs could be funded for this project, and she had 

      confirmed they would be covered but not until April 2022 and this funding would only cover the £130 set 
      up fee.  The Chairman suggested the monthly charges could then be paid by the Village Hall and 
      recouped from their lettings but stated she felt there could be a request from the Village Hall Committee 
      for the Parish Council to pay towards these costs
      The Chairman confirmed the Village Hall was not on the Parish Council’s Asset Register and therefore 
      suggested the annual WIFI costs should be met by the Village Hall Committee not the Parish Council.  

      She confirmed the Village Hall had been given a large COVID grant and this could cover these expenses
      and they could also apply directly to ESC’s Community Partnership fund for funding towards the start-up

      costs.  Cllr Haynes stated if the Village Hall Committee would be the entity benefiting from the 
      installation of WIFI then surely they should be responsible for paying the monthly costs.  Cllr Cooper 
      advised she agreed with Cllr Haynes.  It was agreed that it should be the Village Hall Committee who 
      pay these monthly costs as they could recoup funds from lettings unlike the Parish Council.  Action – 

      Chairman to liaise with Village Hall Committee Chairman.
      6.5 - Play Area repairs 
      Cllr Backhouse advised she had looked through the catalogue for equipment suitable for younger 
      children and there was an item which could be suitable to which she provided details and confirmed the 

      cost was £2,670 plus VAT or £1,850 without bars.  It was agreed Cllr Backhouse would lead on this 
      matter.  Cllr Haynes asked how many younger children would benefit from this equipment to which Cllr 

      Backhouse provided details.
      Cllr Backhouse reported the latch on the gate needed to be replaced.  Action – Tom Knox to be asked to     

      replace with a suitable latch and invoice the Parish Council accordingly.
7.
Parish Council matters  
       7.1 – Chairman’s Report
       The Chairman reported that Cllr Parker had written to the Katch Bus Service to ask if this service could 

       be extended to connect with Sudbourne and Orford.  She confirmed Cllr Parker had attended a meeting 
       and they were open for discussions for the route to be extended on trial.  The Chairman confirmed this 

       matter would also be raised within the Newsletter.  She confirmed Cllr Parker had now compiled the 

       Newsletter and she would circulate this to all councillors for their approval and comments.  Following 
       circulation and approval this would then be circulated via email and Facebook.  

       Cllr Backhouse advised that children within Sudbourne are no longer entitled to free transport to 
       Farlingaye High School and these children now have to use the CATS to get to school.  Following 

       discussion, it was felt the Parish Council should get involved and suggest to SCC they should    

       consider allowing children from Sudbourne to have free transport to Farlingaye High School.
       Action – Chairman to compile a letter to SCC Home to School Transport Dept.
       7.2 – Sizewell C update 
       The Chairman confirmed the recent meeting with Declan Burke had been postponed and would now take 
       place on Friday 4th February 2022 and it was hoped an extension date would be given for questions.  The 
       Chairman confirmed Cllr Parker would provide a further update on this matter at the March meeting. 
       7.3 – Parish Council Newsletter 
       The Chairman confirmed Cllr Parker had now compiled a draft copy and this would be circulated to all 
       Councillors for comment.
       7.4 – To consider Jubilee Celebrations and the siting of an oak tree with commemorative plaque
       The Parish Clerk reported the tree should be delivered during March 2022 and the Parish Council would 
       be responsible for its siting and planting.  Action – Chairman to write to the Village Hall Committee 
       to ask if this tree could be planted on Village Hall land.  
       The Chairman confirmed she had received an email from the Social Committee requesting £350.00 

       from the Parish Council towards an ice cream van for the Queens Jubilee event.  The Chairman 
       confirmed a grant could be applied for from ESC & SCC towards these costs and suggested the Village 

       Hall Committee should put in an application for this funding.
8.            Finance
       8.1- To Approve the Statement of Income & Expenditure and Items for Authorisation of Payment     

       Bank Balances: (as at 31st December 2021)

      Community Account


£4,391.28

      Current Account



£   529.13

      Interest Account



£   800.00

      Income Received:

      Bank Interest (November’21)

£       0.01

      Bank Interest (December’21)                        £       0.01

      Invoices to be Approved at meeting


      Jo Jones (Clerk’s Expenses)                          £     59.26

               Approval for the Income & Expenditure Financial Statement and payment of the above item was 
               Proposed by Cllr Cooper, Seconded by Cllr Haynes.  All in Favour.
The Parish Clerk raised concerns regarding the low balance of the Current Account and confirmed the transfer of £800.00 from the Interest Account to the Current Account would be taking place once the revised mandate for the Change of Signatories had been updated.  It was agreed once this amount had been transferred the Interest Account would be closed.  The Chairman and the Clerk provided details regarding the funds held within the Community Account and it was agreed these should be earmarked towards the upkeep of the play area.

8.2 – To agree the 2022/23 Budget and set the Parish Precept
The Parish Clerk had circulated a copy of the draft 2022/23 budget along with a report to all councillors prior to the meeting.  The Chairman confirmed the Parish Council had been running at a deficit for several years.  The Parish Clerk confirmed the Parish Precept had not risen for over 10 years.  She gave in depth details regarding the draft budget and the Parish Council’s reserves.  Following discussion, it was agreed the 2022/23 budget should be Approved and the Parish Precept would be set at £3800.00.  Unanimously Approved. 

8.3 – To agree donations
The Chairman confirmed donations had not yet been given this year and she felt they should be put on 

hold until the £800.00 had been transferred from the Deposit Account to the Current Account.  The   

Chairman proposed the donation to EACH should be removed and therefore donations would be reduced 
to £250.00 annually.  The Chairman also suggested the donation to the Village Hall should be stipulated 

as to what this is spent on.  It was also felt the donations for this year should not be given.  Approval 
for the donations to be reduced to £250.00 going forward and for these not to be paid this year was 

proposed by Cllr Hodge, Seconded by Cllr Haynes.  All in Favour.  

9.           Planning
      New Applications (to be considered at this meeting:-  

      None received

      Applications considered since the last meeting:-
      

      None received   
      Update on existing applications:-

      Planning Ref: DC/21/4476/CLE (Certificate of Lawful Development (Existing)
      Proposal - Residential occupation of Nissen Hut building and surrounding garden.
      Address: The Nissen Hut, 27 Blacklands Lane, Sudbourne
      The Parish Council had No Objections to this application which will apparently regularise 

      an existing situation but raised the matter if regularisation through a Certificate of Lawful 

      Development would require retrospective Council Tax payment.  This application was 

      Withdrawn by the applicant.  
10.         Correspondence
      Nothing to report.
11.
Play Area
      11.1 – Nest Swing – Repairs/Replacement 

      This matter was covered earlier in the meeting. 

12.          Roads, Rights of Way
        Hedge Hannah email.  Hannah to provide update.

13. Any other matters of report and items for the next meeting - Tuesday 22nd March 2022
       Financial Reviews.
14. Public Forum
        There were no comments from the member of the public present.

 There being no further discussion or questions from member of the public present the Chairman 
 thanked the Council for their support and attendance and formally closed the meeting at 8:45pm

Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
            Dated: ....................................................
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